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Questions for / input required from Scrutiny:

How would Members like to receive the final report and recommendations arising from this project?  It could be as a report, presentation or some other agreed format.

Recommendations:

Members note the report.

Contact Officer:
Mark Beveridge
Ext:
 7350

1. INTRODUCTION

1.1 The Sheepmount Project to redevelop the athletics track, football pitches and ancillary areas was a multi-million pound capital scheme funded by the City Council, Football Foundation and Sport England.

1.2 Work on site began in 2004, was disrupted severely by the flood in January 2005 and finally handed over to the Council in August 2005.

1.3 The site is managed by Carlisle Leisure Ltd on behalf of the Council and the main contractor for the scheme were Keir Northern, project managed by Capita Symonds Ltd.

2. PROGRESS TO DATE
2.1 Since handover to the Council in 2005, Kiers have had to rectify a number of latent defects with the building.  Some were typical of any new building, however the most serious was one relating to the tiled areas, which was linked to the severe flooding in 2005.

2.2 These defects have now been resolved satisfactorily and Capita Symonds will now issue the final certificate.  This will trigger the payment of the remaining funding allocations from our partners in the scheme.

2.3 The facility has proved to be very successful since opening with a range of athletic and football events being staged there, in addition to the normal sporting programme.

2.4 Following the flood the Council Insurers agreed to underwrite ongoing drainage work to rectify any damage caused by the total flooding of the land drainage system installed as part of the scheme.  This work can only be undertaken at certain times of the year due to ground conditions and to avoid interrupting the sporting programme.  However, it is worth noting that the majority of the field drainage works very well and has reduced significantly the number of abandoned football matches during the winter months.  This was the original purpose of improving the land drainage on the lower plateau area.

3. CONCLUSION
3.1 Despite the problems caused by the flood, the Sheepmount facility has proved to be very successful and was recently included in the venues which countries can select for training for the 2012 Olympics.  

3.2 The final account an analysis of the project will form the basis of a report, which will be submitted to members in early summer.
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